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News From The Company: 
•PR/CPT Will McCormick—March 31st. “Once again the company has gone above and 
beyond the level that I expect from them.  I am so proud to have the honor of leading the 
company at NATCON and through another event filled month.  Several members of the 
company participated in both the full marathon, Bataan death march, and other very 
challenging events.  As we begin wrapping up the semester it’s been a joy to watch the 
underclass men step into leadership roles within the company.” 
•L-4 conducted a change of command ceremony on April 20th at the Pullen Park next to 
the campus.  PR/CPT M. Salgado assumed the command from PR/CPT W. McCormick. 
•A 9 a.m. commissioning ceremony by the Department of Military Science is scheduled for 
May 6th at the NC State Memorial Belltower.  L-4 members Will McCormick, Ember 
Strickland, Alyse Tiikkala, and George Pan will repeat the oath and receive the gold bars of 
a second lieutenant!  Congratulations and good luck in your future endeavors. 

News From The Association: 
•When the news of Cody Broughton’s scholarship reached the National Society of Pershing 
Rifles Alumni Association, President Willis Madden was ecstatic.  He said, “The L-4AA, Inc. 
is a model for other PR alumni associations.”  He wishes to use the Congleton-Etheridge 
Memorial Scholarship as an example for other associations to form, bond, and provide a 
bridge of support to active PRs.  Madden applauded our association’s efforts to support 
the PRs of L-4. 
•General H. Hugh Shelton, an L-4 PR (1959), is NC State’s highest ranking military officer of 
all time.  As the Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, he became the highest ranking 
military officer in the Department of Defense.  The Shelton Leadership Center is in the 
midst of a fundraising campaign to transform Suite 4100 in the Hunt Library (Centennial 
Campus) into the General H. Hugh and Carolyn Shelton Suite.  The Shelton Suite will 
honor the couple’s service to our country and his Army ROTC and Wolfpack legacies. 
•2022 Biennial Reunion is scheduled for October 22, 2022.  Mark your calendar. 
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